Lesley Griffiths AC / AM Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-334 Ein cyf/Our ref LG/05871/12

William Powell AM Chair Petitions Committee

Committeebusiness@wales.gsi.gov.uk

February 2012

Dear Bill

Thank you for your letter of 21 February regarding a new renal unit at Prince Charles Hospital.

My officials are working closely with the Health Board and the Renal Network to find a cost effective solution for the replacement of the Renal Dialysis facility at Prince Charles Hospital, which can be operational as soon as possible.

The situation at Prince Charles Hospital is, as you may be aware, rather complex, due to the significant capital investment and consequential construction activity already taking place at that site. The Health Board is also developing proposals for a further £100 million investment in the main hospital.

We have to be mindful of these issues in finding a solution for the Renal Unit. Consequently, a number of different site options and procurement routes have to be explored.

Lesley Griffiths AC / AM

Y Gweinidog lechyd a Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol Minister for Health and Social Services

> Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Wedi'i argraffu ar bapur wedi'i ailgylchu (100%)

English Enquiry Line 0845 010 3300 Llinell Ymholiadau Cymraeg 0845 010 4400 Correspondence.lesley.Griffiths@wales.gsi.gov.uk Printed on 100% recycled paper